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2015 – 2nd Quarter

For the quarter ended June 30, 2015, the Company earned net income of $1,283,000 or $0.30 per share compared to $1,277,000 or $0.30 per

share for the same quarter in 2014. The increase in quarterly net income was primarily due to a decrease in the provision for loan loss of

$100,000 partially offset by decreases in net interest income of $65,000 and other non-interest income of $28,000.

Year to date net income as of June 30, 2015 was $2,459,000 or $0.58 per share compared to $2,589,000 or $0.61 per share for the same period

in 2014. The decrease in year to date net income was primarily due to an increase of $346,000 in total non-interest expense, partially offset by

a decrease in the provision for loan loss of $200,000 and an increase in fee income of $46,000.

The Federal Reserve continues to signal it will raise interest rates sometime in 2015 regardless of global economic stagnation and instability,

particularly in Greece and China. Despite their warnings, interest rates remain stubbornly low and interest margins at most financial institutions

continue to be pressured. The Company’s net interest income has stayed remarkably consistent and the slight decrease in year to date net income

is mainly due to pension costs caused by the low rate environment and occupancy expenses caused by harsh winter weather in the beginning of

the year. Credit quality in the Company’s loan portfolio continues to improve as reflected in a lack of provision for loan losses this year to date.

Foreclosed real estate expenses are higher compared to the same period last year as strict regulations make that process lengthy, increasing

costs and reducing collateral values in the interim.  

Economic data suggests the economy in Sullivan County is improving, with unemployment at pre-recession levels. The approval of a casino in the

Town of Thompson has sparked interest in real estate in the county, which should stabilize and eventually increase property values, a development

that should benefit the Company and its customers. At Jeff Bank, we are preparing to take advantage of any opportunities provided by the

economic development that is expected to result from the casino. With twelve physical locations, a wide network of ATM’s, online, telephone and

mobile banking, Jeff Bank is uniquely positioned to serve the banking needs of the communities in which we operate. 

In June, we launched our re-designed, responsive website. A responsive website automatically adapts to the device it is accessed from. This feature

is critical, as search engines give priority to responsive websites, making it easier for us to reach new customers. Our mobile banking app, with

its “remote deposit anywhere” feature, continues to be well received and adopted by our customers.

Jeff Bank is the only local, community bank headquartered in Sullivan County. We have a strong capital base and a long track record of profitability

over our more than 100 years in business. We are committed to the communities we serve and with the support of our customers, shareholders,

directors and employees we look forward to continued success in the years to come.  
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